
At the end of August, it was announced that Trilogy was a $10,000 prize winner in the Guaranteed 

Rate Ultimate Neighborhood Giveback Challenge. There were more than 300 entries to the contest 

and Trilogy was one of five finalists to win a $10,000 prize. This is quite an accomplishment and I 

want to thank everyone who supported Trilogy. It was because of your votes and shares on Facebook 

that we were one of the finalist. The prize money will be used to help fund the Beacon renovations! 

 After years of planning and preparation, construction is underway on the first floor of our main 

location at 1400 W. Greenleaf Ave.  Over the course of the next few months, we will have the 

opportunity to witness the transformation of the Beacon. After construction is complete, the Beacon 

will have an expanded common area, a private group room, a ten station computer center for 

participants, and two staff offices for Beacon employees to have one-on-one meetings with clients. 

The goal of this project is to expand Trilogyôs capacity to serve individuals in Rogers Park and the 

neighboring communities who self-identify as having a mental illness by offering them a safe space 

to work on their recovery.  

 Itôs the outpouring of support and the warmth of everyone that truly makes the Beacon a special 

place and soon we will have a space that reflects that welcoming spirit. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

President and CEO 

Greetings from John 

¶ Any persons age 18 or 

older who self-identify as 

a person in recovery 

from mental illness are 

welcome at The Beacon. 

You do not need to be a 

Trilogy client.  

¶ The Beacon is open 365 

days a year! 

¶ Employment Service s is 

open to all consumers 

interested in employment. 

¶ No Medicaid benefits 

needed to receive 

services! 

¶ Off-site events and 

activities available. 

¶ Café food and beverages 

available for sale 

everyday! 

Only at the 
Beacon: 
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Consumer Advisory Council Updates 

¶ Levi Aliposa, Trilogyôs Community Integration Specialist at our Lawndale office, is now leading 

the Consumer Advisory Council (CAC). We would like to thank Mary Colleran, Trilogyôs Chief 

Operations Officer, for leading the CAC during its first year and we are excited to welcome Levi 

to the CAC team! 

¶ The CAC is currently working on creating bylaws. These bylaws will act as guiding principles 

when deciding the best way peers can make an impact and reinforce recovery in all aspects of the 

organization. 

¶ CAC members have started to review the requirements for Certified Recovery Support Specialist 

(CRSS) training and are discussing the benefits of council members receiving their CRSS certifi-

cates. 

¶ The CAC participates in a statewide Recovery and Empowerment conference call on the 4th 

Thursday of each month. The next call is on September 25th at 10:00 a.m. in the Boardroom. All 

Beacon participants are encouraged to attend. 



Illinois, State legislators, and local leaders 

gather at this rally each year in support of 

adequate funding for mental health services. 

The most empowering part of the day is 

having the opportunity to listen as 

consumers deliver passionate testimonials 

about the importance of quality community-

based behavioral health care in Illinois and 

why mental health services deserve 

adequate funding.  

 Advocacy is an important part of 

recovery. It gives individuals the chance to 

speak up and have their voices heard. Please 

join Beacon staff and consumers for these 

upcoming advocacy events:  
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Advocating for Mental Health Services 

This spring, Beacon participants headed 

down to the JR Thompson Center in 

downtown Chicago to gather together with 

other mental health advocates for the annual 

Mental Health Rally.   

 Every year, Trilogy and our supporters 

make the trip downtown for this event, co-

sponsored by NAMI of Greater Chicago, 

The Mental Health Summit, and Mental 

Health America of Illinois. Each year the 

event is an opportunity for those who are 

directly impacted by lawmakersô decisions 

regarding mental health services to voice 

their opinions on government policies and 

share their stories with others.  

 Mental health advocates from across 

Regina To Present At National Council Learning Community In Baltimore 

On September 25, 2014, Trilogyôs former Beacon Coordinator, Regina Moffett, will 

be speaking in Baltimore, Maryland as part of a National Council for Behavioral 

Healthcare Trauma-Informed Care Learning Community for addictions programs. 

This is the learning communityôs kick-off event and Regina will be there to share 

her insight on working for a Trauma-Informed Care organization. She will share her 

personal and professional experiences regarding the intersection of trauma and ad-

dictions, including what steps Trilogy took in implementing trauma informed care 

into our organization. She will also focus on how to promote recovery in a trauma-

informed way.   

 This is the second time this year that Regina has been asked to speak at a Na-

tional Council event. The first time was in May immediately following the National 

Council for Behavioral Healthôs Conference 2014. 

 Two years ago, Trilogy became a part of the National Councilôs Trauma-

Informed Learning Community and began the process of integrating trauma-

informed best practices into every part of the organization. One of the important 

aspects of this implementation was to include peers every step of the way. As an 

individual with a lived experience of mental illness and a history of trauma in her 

past, trauma-informed care and the value of peers in behavioral health are two 

things that Regina is immensely passionate about. Peers offer individuals in recov-

ery hope because they are living proof that recovery is possible. They are also able 

to share our own struggles and success and empathy is one of the most empowering 

things you can provide a person. 

 We are proud of Regina and appreciate her willingness to share her experi-

ences. We hope that by sharing the steps that Trilogy took to become trauma-

informed, she will encourage other organizations and individuals to do the same. 

NAMIWalks Chicago  
5K Walk in Grant Park 

September 27, 2014 

3:00 p.m. 
  

NAMI -CCNS Walk in Glenview 
5K Walk in Blue Star Memorial Woods 

701 E. Lake Avenue. Glenview, IL. 60025 

October 18, 2014 

9:00 a.m. 

(Trilogy will provide transportation) 



ñIôve been coming to Trilogy for almost 

three years and have been taking 

advantage of the services offered, 

including the Trilogy Beacon. The 

Beacon has really helped me turn my life 

around.  

Before Trilogy, I was in jail twice. After 

getting out the second time, I knew that I 

really needed to make some changes in 

my life.  I started engaging in mental 

health services at an agency on the 

Westside of Chicago, but it was difficult 

to for me to get to my appointments 

because it was far away from where I 

was staying at the time. A week after 

moving to Rogers Park, I came to 

Trilogy and started getting therapy, 

substance use counseling, and 

psychiatric medication. Everyone at 

Trilogy is caring all of the time. It seems 

like the Recovery Counselors never stop 

caring, even when they are not on the 

clock. They are there to help you get 

your thoughts together and help make 

sure you take the right dose of your 

medication at the right time. They are 

also there when things get rough. When I 

was in a depressive state and suicidal, 

Trilogy gave me the tools I needed to get 
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Turning My Life Around by Jesse P.  

me out of it. I was able to call the crisis 

line the day I attempted suicide and it was 

what saved my life. After that attempt, I 

really began working with my therapist to 

focus on the future instead of things in my 

past. Changing my focus not only helped 

me move beyond the depression I was 

living with, it also plays a big role in my 

sobriety.  

I have been sober for the past 19 months 

and I have not smoked for four months. 

Throughout my journey to sobriety, the 

Beacon has always been a safe havenða 

place where there is no temptation. It is 

open on the weekends, which can be long 

if you just sit at home bored with nothing 

to do. There is nothing worthwhile out on 

the streets. At the Beacon you can play 

pool, watch movies, socialize, and even 

talk to the employees when you are dealing 

with one of lifeôs rough spots. Giving 

anyone the opportunity to talk with 

someone who has been there and does not 

judge you, who sees you as a human being, 

is one of the most valuable things the 

Beacon has to offer. The employees of in 

the Beacon truly take the time to listen.  

Last, but definitely not least, after living in 

a halfway house for the past 19 months, I 

September Beacon Events 

 
September 16th 

Monthly Movie Outing, 12 p.m. 

 

September 20th 

Out of the Darkness Suicide Prevention Walk, 

Leaving Trilogy at 8:30 a.m. 

 

September 21st 

Social Excursion, 1 p.m. 

September 27th 

NAMIWalks Chicago 

Meet at Trilogy at XX a.m. 

 

September 28th 

Social Excursion, 1 p.m. 

 

September 29th 

September Birthday Party, 12:30 p.m. 

 Game Night Every Wednesday and Friday at 4 p.m. 

Open Mic Every Wednesday at 1:00 p.m. 

Q&A Every Monday at 12 p.m. 

was able to move into my own apartment 

this past July with the help of the people 

at Trilogy! Having my own place is one 

of the greatest motivations to continue 

working on my recovery and to further 

other parts of my life. Now that I am 

sober and have a roof over my head, the 

next thing I would like to accomplish is to 

get a job. While I am searching, it is nice 

to have a quiet space to call my own.ò 



Trilogyõs mission is to assist people in their recovery from serious mental illness by helping them dis-

cover and reclaim their own capabilities and life direction. 

HOURS: 

Monday - Thursday 

7:30 a.m. to 6:30 p.m. 

Friday 

7:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. 

Saturday - Sunday 

8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. 

1400 W. Greenleaf Avenue 

Chicago, Illinois  60626 

http://www.trilogyinc.org 

Trilogy recently welcomed two new em-

ployees to the Beacon team! Nakita 

Collins, a Peer Specialist, joined the Bea-

con team in April after working as a mail 

carrier for the United Postal Service for 

six years. When asked what motivated her 

to apply for a job in the Beacon, she re-

plied, ñMy brother has mental illness and I 

lived with depression. By working in the 

Trilogy Beacon, I feel like Iôm helping my 

peers by getting to know an individualôs 

past, their goals for the future, and by 

helping them reach for those goals. There 

is a sense of community here that Iôm 

really proud to be a part of.ò  

 Since Nakita began working part-time 

in the Beacon she has been co-leading 

groups, such as Insight Arts; Looking 
Good, Feeling Good; as well as Hobbies 

Group. She is available in the Beacon to 

assist with questions or to just sit down 

and play a game of cards.  

 The Beaconôs new co-coordinator, 

Cathy Muskett, started her new position in 

August. A graduate of Northwestern Uni-

versity, Cathyôs motivation for applying to 

work in Trilogyôs Beacon was her own 

recovery from mental illness. ñI feel like 

Iôve gotten a lot of great support with re-

gards to my mental illness from friends 

and teachers, said Cathy. ñIôve been in 

recovery for a year and want to give some-

thing back. I know that recovery is possi-

ble and want to be someone who encour-

ages clients to keep working because I 

know things can be tough but they get 

better.ò 

 Cathy is coming to Trilogy with pre-

vious behavioral healthcare experience 

and will be supervising the Beaconôs Peer 

Support Specialists. She will also be lead-

ing groups and spending time getting to 

know the Beacon participants. Peers are an 

invaluable piece of the recovery services 

that Trilogy offers. We are thrilled to have 

Nakita and Cathy on the Trilogy Team and 

to have their unique talents and perspec-

tives in the Beacon.   

Welcome To Our Newest Beacon Employees 

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT: 

Cathy Muskett 

Beacon Co-Coordinator 

773.382.4066  |  cmuskett@trilogyinc.org 

Nakita Collins 

Cathy Muskett 


